
LABOR SAYS MULHALL'S CHARGES AGAINST
N. A. M. CONFIRM OLD STORIES

Washington, D. C. July 1. John
Kirby, Jr., former president of the
National Association of Manufac-
turers, and David M. Parry, former
vice president of the association, will
come to Washington from San Fran-
cisco to testify before the Overman
lobby investigation committee of the
Senate, whether they like it or not.

The Overman committee summon-

ed Kirby and Parry,, who were sail-
ing for New Zealand in the Antipodes
this afternoon, by wire last night

Kirby replied by a wire that lie
could "not get to Washington until
the New Zealand trip, which was to
last for several months, .was over.
He would lose his passage money, he
said. He was sorry, but it was im-
possible for htm to testify.

Chairman Overman, of the Senate
commission, immediately wired the
United States marshal at San Fran-
cisco to tell Kirby. that if he tried
to sail he would be in contempt of
the Senate and guilty of a punish-
able offense.

San Francisco. July 1. John
Kirby, Jr., and David M. Parry, sum-
moned before the Overman Senate
investigation committee, this' morn-
ing, said they were not going to obey
the summons of the cqtamittee be-
cause they "had made all arrange-
ments to sail for New Zealand."

They changed their minds when
they were informed by the U. S. mar-
shal that they would be in contempt
of the Senate if they attempted to
leave the country.

J B. Bird of Plainfield, N. J., gen-
eral manager of the National Asso-
ciation of Manufacturers, was sum-
moned along with Kirby and PaTy.
Bird said he would obey the summons
as soon as he received it.

The purpose of the prospected trip
Of Kirby, Parry and Bird to New Zea

land, was to study state socialism and
see if it were a better thing for big
business than organized labor.

If their trip to New Zealand had
convinced Kirby, Parry and Bird that
it was easy for big business to slip
over crooked work during the ascend-
ancy of state socialism, they might
have returned to this country and
induced the National Association of
Manufacturers to adopt socialism as
its politics.

Kirby, Parry and- - Bird naturally
deny the charges of Col. Martin M.
Mulhall, their former lobbyist and
strikebreaker.

But thjey have lent weight to the
Mulhall charges by the rather foolish
statement that they "never had cor- -

James T. McDermott,' "union
labor" representative from the. Chi-
cago stockyards' district, alleged by
Col. Mulhall to have aided and been
assisted financially by the "invisible
government'


